
insurance, telephone system, and 
some room changes that were 
made due to compliance with the 
fire code.  John informed the 
Board there will be a future need 
for some computers and copiers 
to be replaced. 

Future agenda items were 
discussed, and the next meeting 
will be February 27, 2017. The 
public is invited and encouraged 
to attend. 

Taking a look at the calendar 
for February, the Headstart Kids 
will be doing some crafting with 
the residents at 1:45 pm on the 
8th, and on the 10th, there will 
be a movie at 3:30 pm, complete 
with popcorn. There will be a 
Valentine Party at 2:30 pm, on 
the 15th, and none other than 
Elvis, in person, will be 
entertaining!! The Valentine 
King and Queen will be 
announced at the party. The 
monthly Sing-Along will be held 
at 3:30 on the 17th, and 
everyone is invited to come join 
the fun.  Jewell Wallace, Betty 
Taft, and Emma South will be 
the honorees at the monthly 
birthday celebration at 6:00 pm 
on the 20th, given by AON.  
Happy birthday, ladies!  
Everyone is invited to attend 
church services on Sundays, at 
3:30 at the facility, sponsored by 
the local churches in town. These 
are a few of  the special events to 
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By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  

the West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
January 31, 2017. President Pat 
Stephens called the meeting to 
order at 9:48 am and declared a 
quorum was present.  Board 
members present were Sarah 
Green, Patsy Cason, Pat 
Carwile and Noel Tinkler. John 
Rainbolt, Administrator, and 
Janie Munoz, BOM, and Nora 
Broadbent, HR, were also 
present at the meeting. The 
invocation was given by John 
Rainbolt. There were no 
visitors. There were no absent 
Board members from the 
previous regular meeting on 11/
29, and two absent Board 
members were excused from the 
called meeting on 12/15. Board 
minutes were approved.

The census count shows there 
are currently 30 residents in the 
facility, with 2 in the hospital, as 
of  the meeting date.

 In the staffing update, it was 
reported that the facility needs 
one nurse, 2 cna’s, and a med-
aid. 

Accounts receivable were 
discussed, as were the financial 
statements, which were 
accepted as presented.

Nora Broadbent gave her 
report. Nora is a recent hire, 
and the Board welcomes her to 
the facility. 

Open meeting/Open records 
was discussed, and 3 employees 
currently need to take the 
training, which is available 
online.

The Board voted to update 
the Bank Signature card as well 
as the Trust Fund.

The Administrator gave his 
report, and updated the Board 
on several issues: building 
maintenance, employee 

enjoy for February, in addition 
to all the other many daily 
activities. Happy Valentine’s 
Day to all!!

Cindy Brown, owner of  
Cindy’s Grocery, is currently in 
the metroplex for treatment of  a 
recent diagnosis.  Cindy can be 
reached at 10304 Frio River 
Trail, McKinney, Texas  75070.
Cindy’s friends are keeping the 
business open during the week.

Dedra Morris of  Bronte was the lucky winner of  the drawing for the quilt made by 
the Coke County Quilters.


